
SAFETY RECALL 
ThinkPad Batteries 

 

Lenovo is voluntarily recalling certain lithium-ion batteries manufactured for use with 

ThinkPad notebook computers that shipped worldwide between October, 2010 and April, 2011.  
Lenovo will offer customers free-of-charge replacements for all recalled batteries.   

 

Lenovo sold the batteries with new notebook computers or as optional stand-alone or 

replacement battery packs.  
 

The following battery part numbers (FRU P/N) are affected by this recall:  

  

42T4695 42T4711 42T4798 42T4804 42T4812 

42T4822 42T4828 42T4834 42T4840 42T4890 

 
Hazard 

 

The battery packs can overheat, posing the risk of fire and burn hazard.  
 

Remedy 

Consumers who have battery packs affected by this recall should, until the replacement 
batter arrives, turn off their system, immediately remove the battery, and only power the 

ThinkPad by plugging in the AC adapter and power cord.  

Sold At 

Direct to certain customers, through retail stores nationwide and online at Lenovo.com 

starting in October, 2010 to April, 2011.  The computer products containing these battery 
packs range in retail price from $350 to $3,000. These battery packs were also sold 

separately as an option/accessory/replacement pack in limited quantities at a retail price of 

ranging from $80-$150. 

 

Importer 

Lenovo (United States) Inc. 
 

Contact Lenovo for more information about which batteries are subject to this recall.  

 

www.lenovo.com/batteryprogram2014 
 


